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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross-Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 2nd July – Board meeting 5:30pm at AHLC.
· 11th July – Dinner meeting 6:30pm for 7:00pm start.  At AHLC.
· 7 to 9th September - District 24 conference, Tweed heads.
· 14th October – Women in Business Expo.

· 28th June to 3rd July 2008 - Intenational convention Rotterdam.
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July Birthday’s:

It must be a lucky day because we have 3 birthdays all on the same day.  Many happy returns of the day ladies. 
23rd
Tracy Watson &
             Lorraine Hunter &

             Bev McDowall 



Bingo Thursday Morning:
Bingo starts at 10:30am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:30am
Bingo Roster 

Due to our caller resigning, I am now calling the bingo which will save the club more money.  I am willing to teach any volunteers, so that I can have a break sometime.

If there are any members, who punch their own time clock and can do their turn in the Bingo Roster please inform me.  The more we have, the less load for all the members.  We now have 10 members who have volunteered to do the bingo roster which means that  at this point, the time involved is from 9.15 – 12.30   once every 9 weeks.  This is our major fundraising. Please help if you can. Thanks, Vicki.
JULY

5th
Bettina

12th
Laurie

19th
Kay and Penny

26th
Karen
AUG

2nd
Carole

9th
Jan

16th
Bev and Penny

23rd
Ros

30th
Bettina
SEPT

6th
Elizabeth

13th
Penny

20th 
Laurie
27th
Kay

Kindly change with someone else on the roster if you cannot make it.  Please do not ring Vicki.
President’s Message
Thank you all for your support and although I haven’t been to any Committee meetings as yet, I’m sure they are going to happen before the next board meeting on the 2nd July (Well I hope they are going to happen”).
Many thanks to Vicki for a successful Combined Services Dinner and Yvonne for her expertise at being the MC, and to

the rest of you Zontians for attending, and helping.

We made $317.25 on the raffle and sold tickets in the quilt donated by Bev at the dinner and at bingo.  The next meeting is our thirteenth birthday, so we might travel down memory lane, if anyone has a great idea please pass it on to the board.
Regards,

Jan Spittle

Finance & Fundraising Committee
The Combined Services Dinner was successfully held this month with our club acting as host. It was a very informative evening, and displayed the fantastic efforts and achievements of the various clubs within our shire. Congratulations to all. While the aim of the evening was to celebrate together we still managed to make a profit of $317.25. A new quilt raffle (to be drawn in October) was also started, with a current total of $95 received on the night.

The next item on the agenda is the Women in Business Expo. Vicki Williams has already put in a great effort getting out the advertising for expressions of interest. Those wishing to contribute to the planning of the day should contact Vicki or Simone.

Regards,

Simone Boersma

Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee

Very active new members:
Wasn’t it great at June’s meeting to see brand new member Carole willing to give Recording Secretary a go while Jenny is living abroad, and to learn that Tracy, who will be inducted at the July meeting, researched Zonta on the “net”, decided she was interested, contacted Vicki, came to a meeting and applied to join – how efficient is that? 
It was also lovely to see new members Janet, Karen, Penny and Carole at the Combined Service Clubs Dinner on Tuesday 19th, as well as members of longer standing, and Anjali, our faithful newsletter editor, who was looking absolutely stunning.
Member’s profile:
This month’s profile is of Anne O’Regan – Anne was very prompt in giving me her profile last year before we started adding them to the newsletters, and at that time she was a fairly new member, but by now she has been an active member of the United Nations Committee for some time. I hadn’t realised Anne has four children who must keep Anne very busy, but she has still found time for Zonta most months and enjoys some of the more relaxing things in life, as you will read.
I will be pursuing more of you for profiles in the coming months but I was very pleased to receive Vicki Bell’s at the June dinner meeting and look forward to including that in the August newsletter.
See you all at the July meeting when Janet may have a guest interested in joining.
Regards,
Rosalind Pestell


Public Relations & Communications Committee
Good News Night:
The Zonta Club of Pine Rivers hosted a combined community services annual dinner at the Pine Rivers Bowls Club on 22nd June, 2007 with wonderful attendance by all community based clubs in the Pine Rivers area, and state and local politicians.

The evening was opened by Linda Lavarch, the state member for Kurwongbah and progressed to speakers from all clubs, who highlighted their efforts and work completed in this past year.

Apex, Rotary, Lions, Soroptomist, Inner Wheel, Probus, C.W.A. must be congratulated for the efforts of its members and volunteers who work tirelessly for the community in Pine Rivers.

The Country Womens Association has just had their 80th Birthday.  Certainly a great achievement.

A super enjoyable night was had by all.

Regards,

Patricia Sherman

Status of Women Committee 

Particularly for new members information, Jebb House, a domestic violence shelter for women, continues to receive support from us in the form of kitchen utilities, microwaves, linen etc for women who take the option of leaving an abusive situation and starting again.  Clyde House, a Lions Club facility run by Intergrated Youth Services at Strathpine is another group that we assist. The home houses up to five young people who have no family support and who have been in and out of foster homes and our donations of sheets, towels, doonas, and gifts at Christmas, are always appreciated.  Any members who have knowledge of items either at a reasonable price or good quality second hand items, please let our committee know. 

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter


Thought for the month:

“ How wrong it is for a woman to expect a man to build the world she wants, rather than to create it herself ” 

- Anais Nin






Member’s profile of:
Anne O’ Regan

I grew up in:  The Mackay region, Landsborough, Texas & Brisbane
I lived with:  Mum, dad & my five siblings, Bob, Neil, Helen, John & Andrew
My biggest move (home-wise) to date was when:  We moved from Texas to Brisbane
People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  My husband Phil & children: Chris, Kathleen, Daniel and Bridie

My business or profession is:  Music teaching
My current work or main occupation(s) is/are:  Primary music teacher at the Gap SS
My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include:  Reading, walking, movies, theatre and good wine.

I also want to tell you that:  I love talking and socializing with friends and singing (in choirs)

My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:  April 2006
I joined Zonta because:  I thought I needed to give something back to society
I remain in Zonta because: 

(Anne was a very new member when she kindly submitted this form & so did not complete this question)

Positions held in Zonta:  Member of the United Nations Committee

Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta, sometime:  Not yet decided












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessairly the views of Zonta or the Editor.

